
BRADWAY ACTION GROUP Minutes

Committee Meeting:  Tuesday 9 November  2010, 7.15 p.m. at the Old Mother Redcap.

Present: Peter Stubbs (Ch), Stephen George, Philip Righton, Peter Smithson, Andrew Tabor, Fiona Vallely 

1. Introductions and apologies

Apologies had been received from John Pritchett, Kevan Holloway, John Kirkman, and Rachel Smith.  John Child was co-opted for a further year.

2. Minutes of the Previous Meeting

The Minutes of the 20Th September 2010 meeting were approved as a correct record. 

3. Matters arising on the Minutes not covered Elsewhere

Minute 3 (4.i &ii). Some residents have expressed doubt as to the effectiveness of the speed limit warning signs on Twentywell Lane suggesting that a SID is still desirable. 

Minute 4 (v). The Chairman had confirmed to Councillor Hill that a sign warning of the consequences of motorcycle nuisance on the Old School Field would be welcomed, and one had been included on the list for erection in 2010/11.  Similar signs for the Rec had been requested from the South Community Assembly.

Minute 4 (vi). On 23 October, finishing in pouring rain, more daffodils and crocuses had been planted around 5 public sites.

4. Reports

     a. Chairman’s Report

(i) Work has been completed to lower pavements to allow disabled access across the top of Everard Avenue. This is an improvement though not quite the one BAG requested. A complaint about buses overrunning the footway outside the Old Mother Redcap had been referred to Streetforce.  The advance warning Stop sign had at last been installed on the Rod Moor Road approach to Tinkers Corner. 

(ii) A letter from SCC to all voluntary bodies had been received informing us that funding for small grants will be devolved to Community Assemblies, and that all budgets may face cuts in the present financial climate.

 b. Secretary’s Report

The detailed analysis of the Neighbourhood Action Group’s Weeks and Days of Action is awaited. The South Community Assembly continues to provide copies of all notices and activities relevant to the area but only those impacting upon residents within the Bradway boundary are circulated.

c. Treasurer’s Report

Peter Smithson introduced his report circulated prior to the meeting. The invoice from SCC for the use of the climbing wall at the Fun Day had now been presented. The BAG balance at end October stood at £4993.05 of which £485 represents the funds received from the defunct Neighbourhood Association still awaiting allocation.  Options for transferring a proportion of our funds to an interest bearing account are to be investigated, as are options for maintaining public liability insurance during 2011.  

d. Membership Secretary’s Report

Renewal requests will shortly need to distributed.  As in previous years Committee members will be asked to deliver these.

 e. Other Reports

 i: Community Hall: John Child reported that the application for funding for a bench in the grounds will  be decided at the South West Community Assembly “you choose” event on Saturday 20th November to be held at The Circle, Rockingham Lane. All support welcome from those who can drop in between 3.00pm and 4.30pm on the day. 

ii: Village Greens: The only response so far has been that ‘it’s in the system’. Action: The Secretary to continue to follow this up at least monthly until a response has been provided.

5. Planning issues and update on Poynton Villas development.

i. Proposed development ‘Poynton Villas’. A response had been received from Andrew Setchfield to say that he hoped to meet with us in the near future, and that in the meantime more information about the project will be appearing in the next edition of the Bradway Bugle.  It is understood that certain aspects of the project are likely to require planning consent, and that the SCC planning department is awaiting further information from Mr Setchfield before any decisions may be taken. It was also reported that some of those residents living close by who will be most affected had raised concerns around the lack of consultation over the proposal.  The committee expressed the hope that further details will be forthcoming as soon as possible to facilitate an informed debate, and that due process will be followed in seeking the necessary consents.

ii. Plans have been submitted for residential development at Beauchief Hall. It was considered that as the Hall falls outwith Bradway it would not be appropriate for BAG to comment, but the proposals had been drawn to the attention of the Beauchief Environment Group.

iii. Work is underway at both Bradway Primary School and the Annex though it is understood that the full plans may not be implemented at the Annex due to financial constraints. 

6. BNA money. Although some progress had been made in identifying potential options and costs for installing Christmas Lights at the top of Twentywell Lane, it was concluded that too much remained to be done to have a scheme in place for this year.  Investigations will continue with a view to having them in place for 2011.

7. Old School Field.  The monthly clean up was held on 5th November. It was agreed that following the one in December, the formal monthly sessions should be suspended for January and February, recommencing on 5 March.  Occasional ad-hoc sessions would continue as necessary.  Responsibility for maintenance of the play equipment needed to be clarified between SCC and the contractors. The ‘rabbit’, currently residing at Peter Smithson’s, needs to be reinstated. 

8. Ward Forum. The next meeting of the Ward Forum will be held on Tuesday 30th November at Bradway Primary School. One item on the agenda will be to review the operation of the Ward Forum model to date, and consider what improvements might be necessary. 

 9. South West Community Assembly.  The Tinker’s Corner petition was presented to the Assembly on 30th September.  The response from Council officers pointed out that there was no significant accident record at this location and referred to road safety concerns that would arise from remodelling the junction as suggested.  However, these are not spelt out in detail. Action: The Chairman to seek a fuller response from officials.

10. Bradway Bugle.  John Baker will take delivery of the November edition from the printers and thereafter, starting in February, the printers will deliver to the Secretary, so long as he has cleared space in his garage.

11.
 Future activities and meeting dates for 2011. It was agreed that committee meetings should revert to being held on Mondays. The following dates were agreed:

Committee 14 March, 9 May, 20 June and 19 September 2011.

Open Meetings Tuesday 29 March and Tuesday 5 July. 

 AGM  Tuesday 11 October.  

Fun Day: 19 August, subject to the agreement / availability of key supporters. 

12. Any Other Business

SCC has advertised for people to become Snow Wardens. Although this could prove to be a quite onerous liability, committee recognised that there may be a role BAG could play.  Action: The Chairman to seek more information.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.50 p.m.
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